
February 16, 2022 
SB 445 
Opponent 
Written Testimony 
 
Hannah Mingucci  
913-626-4795 
Hannah.mingucci@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
Dear Federal and State Affairs Committee,  
 
I am against SB 445. I agree that we don’t need more drop boxes but drop boxes are illegal. 
They make it easy for fraud to happen. If this bill gets passed, then the people of Kansas will 
think that drop boxes are legal when they are not.  
  
A bill needs to be written that makes drop boxes illegal. It needs to be law. The legislators need 
to make a bill that keeps the Secretary of State and counties in line. The Secretary of State and 
counties need to be told that they can’t make up things as they go along for elections when it is 
determined by the state legislators. The legislators did not approve the drop boxes and the 
Secretary of State and the counties should not assume that it’s legal.  
 
If this bill is passed what is to say what else the Secretary of State and the counties will add or 
do to our elections? When is enough, enough?  How long do we let them get away will making 
up the rules as we go from election to election? When are the laws ever going to be enforced? 
Please do not pass this bill. Please make a bill that states that the Secretary of State and the 
counties cannot play make believe anymore. Please bring back integrity to our elections.  
 
Thank you,  
Hannah Mingucci  
 


